
 
 
 
 
 
 

UCAP ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Urbana City Building – Police Conference Room 

June 19, 2003 
 
In Attendance: 
Samuel Johnson 
Frankie Johnson 
Hayward Patterson 
Virginia Patterson 
James Hayes, Jr. 
Leonard Christmon 
Faye Christmon 
Eddie Adair 
 
The meeting was called to order at 5:41 p.m.  
 
Hayward Patterson introduced Faye and Leonard Christmon who were attending the meeting 
for the first time.  Chief Adair welcomed them and encouraged them to attend future UCAP 
meetings. 
 
Samuel Johnson reported that the King Park Project is going well and on schedule.  The 
shelter will be completed and ready for use for Jettie Rhodes Day on Saturday, June 28, 2003.  
Sam also gave a brief summary of the events and entertainment planned for the day. 
 
Chief Adair reported that the City budget for Fiscal Year 2003-04 was passed by council 
members on June 16, 2003.  He also reported that Task Force X will disband by 
September 1, 2003 due to financial problems. Since each agency will now establish their 
own Task Force, the Chief plans to have a three officer Task Force at UPD.       
 
Chief Adair announced that the Citizen’s Police Academy is scheduled to begin September 4 
and end on November 20, 2003.   It meets for two hours every Thursday for twelve weeks at 
the Police Training Institute.  He asked that anyone interested in attending contact him.   
         
Chief Adair addressed questions/concerns from James Hayes and other committee members.   
Discussion followed.   
 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:35 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted:   
Karen Lowery, UPD Secretary 


